
Department of Planning and Budget 
2020 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB1336 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Keam 

 

3.  Committee: Education and Health 

 

4. Title: Family life education; Standards of Learning and curriculum guidelines; 

contemporary community. 

 

5. Summary:  Requires the Board of Education, in conducting its regular review and revision 

of the Standards of Learning and curriculum guidelines for family life education, to consult 

relevant stakeholders to ensure that revisions reflect contemporary community standards. The 

bill requires the next such review and revision to be completed no later than June 30, 2021. 

The bill requires each school board to conduct a review of its family life education curricula 

at least once every seven years. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  Yes, Item 137. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary. See Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The Department of Education (DOE) estimates an annual cost of 

$65,150 to meet the provisions of this bill. DOE does not have staffing resources linked to 

the Family Life Education standard, so additional staff will be necessary to support these 

requirements. DOE estimates $60,150 for salary and benefits for a part-time pay band five 

position and $5,000 to support technology, travel, and professional development costs for this 

employee. 

 

Any fiscal impact to local school divisions is indeterminate. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Education, local school 

divisions 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None 


